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2nd National Conference

At this time of writing,
about 170 are already enrolled
for the Conference at Bryant
Hall, Hamilton, September 2-4.

John and Gillian Denny have
devoted much time and energy to
the project and most of the work
of the Steering Committee since
the last Newsletter has been the
arranging of some 20 workshops
to be held on the Saturday.
These cover a wide variety of
topics, from which participants
will be invited, during August,
to nominate their priorities for
the two they wish to join.

Some adjustments have been
made to the original draft
programme which was distributed.
The lecture by Alan Webster will
open the Conference and that of
Lloyd Geering will be on the
Sunday morning, prior to the
Celebration which will close the
Conference. Following the
successful pattern established
last year, each of the Workshops
will be expected to provide for
the Celebration a contribution
of two to three minutes in the
form they deem most appropriate.
This will enable the rest of the
Conference to experience the
gist of what they were doing.

The holding of a short
business meeting on the Saturday

afternoon is a practical
necessity to review and approve
some basic organisational

details of the Network, such as
finance, but it is .intended to
restrict these to a minimum. In
particular we do not wish to
have valuable time consumed with
the kind of constitutional
wrangles which beset so many
AGM’'s. For this purpose there is
no intention to provide the
Network with a constitution (as
the UK Network 1is doing this
year) . To facilitate the
business and the discussion of
future planning the chief issues
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are set out 1in a statement
accompanying this Newsletter.
The chief issues will be the
site of the next Conference and
the location of the appropriate
committees.

EXPLORING THEIR FAITH

This is the title of a
report received by the Steering
Committee from the Christian
Research Association of Aotearoa
New Zealand, who had been given
permission to circulate a
guestionnaire at the First Sea
of Conference, September 1993.
Of the 211 present 130 completed
the guestionnaire. 2 1 o was
assumed by the researchers that
those attending the Conference
"were likely to be thoughtful
articulate people" and it was
hoped to gain some indication as
to what attracted people to the
Sea of Faith Network and learn
what light this may show on the
current state of the Churches.

Here is a brief summary.

More than 80% of
participants were 50 years of

‘age and over and this raises but

does not solve the question of
why those under 50 are
relatively few both in the SOFN
and in the churches (except the
Pentecostal type of church).
Though females slightly
outnumbered males, they were
much more in balance than in the
churches, where females often
outnumber males by three to one.
Ninety per cent claimed they
have been exploring their faith
for more than five years, but
while 42% saw the SOFN as an
alternative to the church
community of faith ~a larger
number did not see it that way.
Less than 20% conceive God in
anything like the traditional
image of a divine person.
Although 95% have been
actively involved in church life
in the past, only 18% claim high
involvement now, 20 % have no







